Geneva High School Theatre Boosters Meeting

November 11, 2015

Attendees: Bev Nickelson; Cindy Downey, Lisa Dinning, Doreen Dawson-Kubiak, Rebecca Colbert, Darcy Carberry, Phil
Walker, Sheila Belon, Carol Rich, Gwen Powell, Amber Miller-Judson

Lisa Dinning made a motion to call to order the meeting, Phil Walker seconded. Meeting started at 7:35pm.

Old Business

Approval of October 13, 2015 meeting minutes. Doreen Dawson-Kubiak made a motion to approve; minutes
approved
Treasurer’s report

Fall Play—And Then There Were None

Revenue: Ticket sales $3893 (last year $3500). Concessions profit close to $500. Fanagrams about $142. Tshirts

around $140. Flash drives about $150. Raffle $303. Final ad revenue approximately $5300.

Actors loved the silhouette photos of them.

Volunteer spot: Phil recommends that we keep changes to a minimum in consideration to the volunteers. Lisa

Dinning suggested that we include the category of two parent backstage volunteers. Bev Nickelson wants two

people for Fanagrams. s

Bev Nickelson suggested adding a small write up in the program encouraging Fanagram sales.
Discussion of the issues around the play tech including long hours and communication issues with the tech
director. Phil Walker suggested a Volunteer Spot sign up arrangement such as 3-4 hour shifts. Will discuss with
tech director. Parents included in tech Volunteer Spot sign up opportunities. Meals for tech discussion. A need
exists for clear communication for meal times. Clarify expectations and communicating with parents to
reassure. Theatre Boosters provide food for the strike. These expectations will be communicated at the musical
parent meeting.

New Business

One Acts Update: Feb 12 and 13™. Emma Olson will be directing. Auditions dates TBD.

Regarding funding issues with the musical, any budget shortfall will be covered from another source.

Positions for next year: Committee members are encouraged to “job shadow” for any committee interests.
Possible co-president arrangement based on availability of volunteers.

One Acts Boosters handle the display case and the program only.

Phil is trying to find a new more cost-effective vendor. Still need to find an inexpensive source for the rings.
Currently the donated key ring for the flash drive has a red pig which is not particularly desirable nor is it ethical
to remove. Phil will continue the search for donated key rings.

Rebecca Colbert motioned to adjourn the meeting. Gwen Powell seconded. Meeting adjourned at 8:57pm.



